Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 12 December 2005

at Methodist Church House, London

Present: 
The President, the Vice-President and 58 other voting members.

Apologies:
The Revd Wesley Blakey, The Revd David Coote, Deacon Jacqueline Fowler, Dr Clive 

Marsh, Mr Naboth Muchopa

In

attendance:
Mr John Gibbs (Chair of the Trustees of the Methodist Collection of Modern Art), Ms Clare Hargreaves (STETS student), Ms Karen Newsome (Minutes Secretary), Mr Toby Scott (Media Relations Officer)

Letters:
The Council agreed that letters be sent to Mr Nigel Birkett, The Revd Pearl Luxon, Mr Michael Richardson, Mrs Margaret Parker and The Revd David Emison.

Prayers:
The Revd Peter Cornick (Chaplain), and Mr John Gibbs led prayers.

05.4.1
Welcome: The Council welcomed Madam Guo Wei, Director of State Administration for Religious Affairs, China, as a visitor to the first part of the Council meeting.

05.4.2
The Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 17-18 October 2005 were agreed and signed by the Vice-President with the following amendments:

a.
05.3.12: Final paragraph, line 2, to read: “...in the light of experience since then, including the development of Our Calling and Priorities for the Methodist Church, and of Counsel’s Opinion,...”.

b.
05.3.27: Penultimate line to read “The Council agreed, on behalf of the Conference...”.

05.4.3
The Minutes of the Strategy and Resources Committee held on 15 November were noted.

05.4.4
Equal Opportunities Monitoring (MC/05/139)

The Revd David G Deeks, General Secretary, referred to MC/05/139 and the Council noted the results of the equal opportunities monitoring exercise carried out at the October meeting.  Districts will be given information about the projected known membership of the Council for 2006-07 in advance of the election of their representatives at the Spring Synods.

05.4.5
Pilgrimage of Faith (Resolution 17/4 2005)


The Revd Jonathan Kerry, Co-ordinating Secretary for Worship and Learning, reported that the Faith and Order Committee plans to bring a short report to the Conference in 2006 with regard to R17/4 2005.  The Council will receive an update in April.

05.4.6
Head of Safeguarding


The Revd David Gamble, Co-ordinating Secretary for Legal and Constitutional Practice, reported that as from 1 September 2006 The Revd Pearl Luxon would be appointed as Safeguarding Adviser for the Methodist Church and the Church of England.  The Council agreed to send a letter of congratulations to Pearl, recognising the new post as a positive sign of the Anglican-Methodist Covenant and Pearl’s appointment as a tribute to her professionalism and competence.

05.4.7
Implementation of the Council Review Group’s Recommendations (MC/05/120)


David Deeks presented MC/05/120.  

i.
The Council endorsed the proposals in Section A for ways of working from September 2006, and agreed that, where appropriate, such ways of working be implemented during 2005-06.

ii.
The Council agreed to use the single transferable vote system to elect its chair for a three-year period from September 2006.  The Revd William H Morrey was duly elected.

iii.
The Council agreed that the process in future for the Council’s election of its chair (from 2009) would include gathering information from eligible candidates to include a statement of their vision for the role.

iv.
The Council noted the process underway to devise a new rota for the election of District representatives to its membership from September 2006.  

v.
The Council agreed that some flexibility with the proposed four-year term of office will need to be allowed for certain categories of representative, and this will be reflected in the Standing Orders to be brought to the Conference in 2006. 

vi.
The Council noted the vacancy in the Strategy and Resources Committee from September 2006, to be filled by a presbyter or deacon appointed to a Circuit.

vii.
The Council endorsed Section C.

05.4.8
Who Appoints Whom in the Connexional Team? (MC/05/121)


The Revd Kenneth G Howcroft, Assistant Secretary of the Conference, presented MC/05/121 and with some suggested amendments to the text the Council endorsed its contents, noting that revised Standing Orders will be brought to the Conference.

05.4.9
MAKEPOVERTYHISTORY (MC/05/122)


Anthea Cox, Co-ordinating Secretary for Public Life and Social Justice, presented MC/05/122.  The Council received the report and noted the first indications of a new coalition called ‘Stop Climate Chaos in 2006’.

05.4.10
Pushing Further: A Strategy for the Churches’ Engagement with Further Education (MC/05/125)


Anthea Cox presented MC/05/125.  The Council noted the report and agreed to refer its contents and recommendations to Project 10 (“To develop a 21st century approach to education”).  Council members were invited to contribute to the discussion and to help to identify people with relevant expertise who could work on the Project.

05.4.11
Southlands College - New Instrument and Articles of Government (MC/05/138)


Kenneth Howcroft presented MC/05/138.  Subject to some minor amendments being made in consultation with the College Governors, the Council approved the Instrument and Articles of Government of Southlands College (subject also to their approval by the Secretary of State for Education and Skills).

05.4.12
Cliff College


Jonathan Kerry drew attention to SRC minute 05.6.3.  The Council noted the offer made to the Cliff College Committee to extend its loan facility.  It was further noted that the College Committee has been asked to consider this option alongside that of selling land, and that in February a proposal for approval will come to the Council from the Cliff College Committee when they have decided how they wish to proceed.

05.4.13
General Secretary’s Report (MC/05/123)


David Deeks presented MC/05/123 and the Council engaged in a discussion of some of the issues.  The Council received the report.

05.4.14
Buildings (MC/05/124)


David Deeks presented MC/05/124, a paper reflecting on and reshaping the material from the Council’s group work at its last meeting.  The Council divided into groups to consider the issues further and the work will be developed in preparation for the February Council.  It was noted that this work is intended to augment and support the processes that are already in place and that the Council’s role is to endorse the available resources and to encourage creative thinking around property issues.

05.4.15
Election of Council’s Representatives to the Conference of 2006


The Council elected Ms Gail Nichol, Mr Kenvyn Wales and Mrs Rosemary Watt as its representatives to the Conference of 2006.

05.4.16
Date of the 2007 Conference (MC/05/127)


The Council approved the change of date for the 2007 Conference - 5-12 July 2007.

05.4.17
Diaconal Seats Rota for Methodist Conference 2007 (MC/05/128)


The Council approved the diaconal seats rota for the Methodist Conference 2007.

05.4.18
Memorials Committee Membership 2006 (MC/05/129)


The Council appointed the Memorials Committee for 2006 as listed in MC/05/129.

05.4.19
Conference Authorisations Committee 2006 (MC/05/130)


The Council appointed the Conference Authorisations Committee for 2006 as listed in MC/05/130.

05.4.20
Conference Business Committee (MC/05/131)


The Council appointed the Conference Business Committee for 2006 as listed in MC/05/131.

05.4.21
Appointment of Mission Partners (MC/05/132)


The Council Miss Helen Moorehead as a Mission Partner as detailed in MC/05/132.

05.4.22
Appointment of Director of Trustee Board, Pension and Assurance Scheme for Lay Employees of the Methodist Church (MC/05/133)


The Council appointed Mr Colin Pearson as an employer-nominated director of the Trustee Board of the Pension and Assurance Scheme for Lay Employees of the Methodist Church.

05.4.23
Appointment to Connexional Allowances Committee (MC/05/134)


The Council appointed Dr Roy Swanston to the Connexional Allowances Committee, with immediate effect.

05.4.24
Ministerial Candidates and Probationers Oversight Committee (MC/05/135)


The Council appointed Miss Averil George, The Revd Danny Wheadon, The Revd Glayne Worgan and Miss Denise Harding to the Ministerial Candidates and Probationers Oversight Committee, with immediate effect.

05.4.25
Ministerial Candidates Selection Committee (MC/05/136)


On behalf of the Conference, the Council appointed eight additional members of the Ministerial Candidates Selection Committee as listed in MC/05/136, with immediate effect.

05.4.26
Westminster College Oxford Trust Ltd - Appointment (MC/05/137)


The Council appointed The Revd Professor Anthony R Bell and Dr Cliff Marshall to the Board of the Westminster College Oxford Trust Ltd, with effect from March 2006.

05.4.27
Civil Partnerships (MC/05/140)


The Council noted MC/05/140.

05.4.28
Report of the Methodist Council Medical Committee (MC/05/141)


The Council received the report.

